
 

 
Board of Zoning Appeals and Property Review 

Commission 
July 21, 2020   6:15 PM  

Agenda 
1. Call to Order 

2. Roll call 

3. Approval of prior minutes of June 25, 2020 

4. Zoning Appeals 

• VA 20-04 - 3832 Wead Place Corner Lot Fence Variance from Section 
18.06(b)&18.06(2)(a). 

o Staff Summary 
o Property Owner 
o Public Input 
o Board Discussion/Decision 

• VA20-05 - 1754 N. Belleview Dr Accessory Structure Variance from section 18.05A. 
o Staff Summary 
o Property Owner 
o Public Input 
o Board Discussion/Decision 

5.   Property Maintenance - none 

6.  Adjournment 

 

Zoom information: 

Topic: BZA PRC Meeting 
Time: July 21, 2020 06:15 PM Eastern Time 
 
Meeting ID: 892 1847 4224 
Password: 428071 





BELLBROOK BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS AND PROPERTY REVIEW COMMISSION 
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 

June 25, 2020 
 
 
PRESENT:  Glenn Costie 

Aaron Burke  
Philip Ogrod  
Sharon Schroeder 
Chairperson Meredith Brinegar  

 
CALL TO ORDER:  
Chairman Brinegar called the meeting of the Board of Zoning Appeals to order at 6:15 PM. The 
Secretary called the roll. Mr. Costie, yes; Mr. Burke, yes; Mr. Ogrod, yes; Mrs. Schroeder, yes; Mrs. 
Brinegar, yes.  
 
Planning and Zoning Assistant Jessica Hansen was in attendance.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Mr. Ogrod made a motion to approve the prior minutes of May 19, 2020. Mr. Burke seconded the 
motion. All were in favor. The motion carried 4-0.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Zoning Variances 

•  VA 20-03 Projecting Sign (11 E Franklin Street):  

Zoning Administrator Jessica Hansen presented the case stating that the applicant is asking to 
place a sign at 11 E Franklin Street.  The business is Bellbrook Barber Shop.  The proposed sign 
will hang from a metal bracket already attached to the structure.  The variance is needed 
because Zoning Code 18.20B(3)(a)(2) states that a projecting sign must be 10 feet above the 
sidewalk.  The proposed sign would be 9-foot above.  This is like the request from Salon 4 that 
the board approved last month.  The bracket is attached to the brick front.  The Village Review 
Board approved this sign.  They had a concern that moving the bracket could possibly damage 
the historic building.  There are other signs in the City that are similar and have been approved. 

The business owner was not in attendance at the meeting. 

There was not public comment. 

Mr. Costie made a motion to approve VA 20-03 Projecting Sign for 11 E Franklin Street.  This 
was seconded by Mr. Ogrod.  The Clerk called the roll.  Mr. Costie, yes; Mr. Ogrod, yes; Mr. 
Burke, yes; Ms. Schroeder, yes; Chairman Brinegar, yes.  The motion passed 5-0. 

 

Property Review 

• Appeal of Property Maintenance violation at 3961 Sable Ridge 
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June 25, 2020 
Mrs. Hansen explained that a complaint was received from a neighbor about a tree that was cut 
down in the backyard and was left lying on the property.  The Committee’s duty is to decide the 
validity of the property owner’s appeal of the violation that she sent out. 

The complainant’s letter of May 5 reported that on March 9th a large tree was cut down and the 
timber was deposited somewhere between the property and adjacent land owned by the 
homeowners’ association of Regent Park.  Mrs. Hansen verified the complaint on May 7 and 
includes pictures.  The appeal states that the large pieces of timber were already there and that 
along with a large-scale landscaping project they removed the honeysuckle outside of the 
property down toward the creek.  The removal of the honeysuckle is what exposed the timber.   

The Property Maintenance Code states that outside storage in residential zones shall be 
effectively screened from view and no person shall accumulate or allow to accumulated junk 
upon any property located within the City.   According to the code firewood must be stacked 
and piled in a reasonably compact and orderly fashion.  Mrs. Hansen explained that she 
included both of these codes with this case because if the wood has been deposited or was 
previously deposited it isn’t being used as firewood which means it is “useless” and qualifies as 
junk or rubbish.  She explained that she cannot know the intent of the material in someone’s 
yard.   She added that it is not certain exactly which property the timber is on or how long it 
was there since the Zoning Official has received conflicting reports. 

If the appeal is denied by the Commission, the exact location will need to be determined 
because the violation is contingent this fact.   

Charles Dean, 3961 Sable Ridge Drive, was sworn in.  He is the homeowner and said that he 
moved in at this property the beginning of March.  He has been working very hard on the 
property to make it much better than he found it.  The yard had been covered with 
honeysuckle.  He is doing some terracing since the backyard is very steep.  He had a few trees 
removed and plans to put up a fence.  When the honeysuckle was they found three large 
timbers and tried to roll them into one area.  The landscapers could not move them up and out 
of the backyard due to a 25-degree incline of very wooded terrain.  They could not get 
machinery down to the timber.  Mr. Dean said he talked to several more companies and was 
told by all of them that the pieces cannot be moved.  He is appealing the violation stating that 
this is obviously fallen timber and not applicable as storage.  He also states that this is not 
firewood.  The timbers are huge and were already there on the land when he purchased the 
property.  The clearing of the honeysuckle has made these timbers visible.  But even since the 
time of the violation letter the honeysuckle has grown back and has hidden the timbers again.  
He is asking the commission to grant his appeal. 

Mr. Costie who lives down the street asked about some tree company trucks were out front of 
Mr. Dean’s house.  Mr. Dean said those workers were doing other work.   

Mr. Costie asked the Zoning Administrator about the property lines in this area along Possum 
Creek.  Mrs. Hansen explained that the land belongs to the Regent Park Homeowners 
Association and some of it is in the flood plain.  The complainant is a member of that 
association.  It is not part of Sable Ridge.   
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Mr. Costie asked Mr. Dean if the timbers was actually on his land.  Mr. Dean said that going by 
the drawings and information he got when purchasing the property, probably most of the 
timber is not on his property at all.  The landscapers tried to cut up and remove all that they 
could.  The bigger pieces that can’t be removed were left to be hidden by honeysuckle and 
other growth.   

Chair Brinegar asked if the timber had landed in the flood plain or was it moved into the flood 
plain?  Mr. Dean responded that they are roughly in the spot they fell since they are really too 
big to be moved.   

Mr. Costie asked if maybe the parts of tree that appear to be somewhat smaller could be cut up 
and removed just leaving the very biggest pieces.  He said it is a very heavily wooded area. 

Chair Brinegar thanked the homeowner and turned the discussion to the Commission. 

Chair Brinegar said she feels the outside storage violation stands.  Technically it is a violation 
but is it one the board is willing to overlook since the solution is so cumbersome. 

Mr. Burke added that they need to consider the intent of the code. 

Mrs. Hansen explained that the Zoning Officer has to investigate every complaint.  In this case 
the property is very heavily wooded as are the other neighborhood properties.  Timber is 
natural in these areas.  She stated the City would not consider sending violations to every 
property owner with fallen trees in their backyards. 

Mrs. Schroeder agreed.  She said that she believes he has done everything he can to fix this. 

Mr. Costie made a motion to deny the appeal of the violation of outside storage code.  Mr. 
Ogrod seconded the motion.  The Clerk called the roll.  Mr. Costie, yes; Mr. Ogrod, yes; Mr. 
Burke, yes; Mrs. Schroeder, yes; Chairwoman Brinegar, yes.  The motion passed 5-0. 

In addition, the board recognizes that the property owner has done the best he could to 
remediate the violation and the outside storage will be naturally screened.  Due to the 
unreasonable cost and in an effort not cause undue burden on the property all fees are waived 
and no further action is required. 

Mr. Ogrod made the motion and Mr. Costie seconded it.  The Clerk called the roll.  Mr. Ogrod, 
yes; Mr. Costie, yes; Mr. Burke, yes; Mrs. Schroeder, yes; Chairwoman Brinegar, yes.  The 
motion passed 5-0. 

Adjournment 

Chairman Brinegar adjourned the meeting at 7:35 PM. 

 

 

 
 





 
 

 

 

To: Board of Zoning Appeals  

From: Jessica Hansen, Planning & Zoning Assistant 

Date: July 15, 2020 

Subject: BZA Staff Report for BZA Case VA 20-04 3832 Wead Place – Fence 

 

Summary 

The request is to install a privacy fence in the side yard of the property located at 3832 Wead Place, Bellbrook, 
OH 45305. Request for variance from section 18.06(b) & 18.06(2)(a) of the zoning ordinance.  

Applicant Information: 

• Applicant Name: Bellbrook Fence Company 
• Property Owner: Heather Shannon 
• Address: 1754 N Belleview Dr, Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 

Location:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Recorded Easements: 10-foot utility easement along the rear of the property.  

Request Information: The applicant wishes to place a 6-foot wood privacy fence along the side and rear yards 
of their property.  

 

 

Per section 18.06(b) & 18.06(2)(a):  “(b) Front yard:  No fence or wall shall exceed four (4) feet in height above 
the ground; be made of wire or chain link; be closer than five (5) feet to the front property line.  

 (2) Corner and double frontage lots:  

(a) Fences and walls on both streets shall meet above front yard requirements. 

Discussion 
It is not uncommon for municipalities to have a provision regarding height on double lot frontages. Having a 6 



foot privacy fence directly across from a sidewalk or a public right of way can create an unsightly characteristic 
that some may consider a detriment to the neighborhood. The BZA should take this into consideration while 
also considering the applicants letter, and the impact that this ordinance imposes upon their family. 









 
 
 
 

Board of Zoning Appeals/Property Review Commission 
Public Hearing Notice  
REMOTE MEETING VIA ZOOM* 

 
Date Time Location 

July 21, 2020 6:15 pm Via Zoom and Livestreaming on the 
City’s YouTube page  
(Bellbrook City Hall) 

 
 

The Bellbrook Board of Zoning Appeals/Property Review Commission will hold a public hearing 
on Variance Case for 3832 Wead Place (Bellbrook OH).  The public is invited to view the 
meeting on YouTube.   

 
 

VA20-04 This is a request by Heather F. Shannon owner of 3832 Wead Pl. for a variance from 
zoning code 18.06(b) & 18.06(2)(a) for a six-foot privacy fence.  
(b) Front Yard:  
No fence or wall shall exceed four (4) feet in height above the ground; be made of wire or 
chain link; be closer than five (5) feet to the front property line.  
 (2)  Corner and double frontage lots:  
 (a) Fences and walls on both streets shall meet above front yard requirements 

 
 

Should any member of the public wish to give their input on the above case may send it to 
j.hansen@cityofbellbrook.org or by submitting a written letter to the Board of Zoning Appeals 
by mailing or dropping it off at 15 E Franklin Street, Bellbrook OH, 45305. Any input received in 
writing/email will be given to the board for their review. 
 
Anyone wishing to speak via zoom must contact the Clerk of Council by 3 PM on 7/14/20 at 
p.timmons@cityofbellbrook.org. 
 

mailto:j.hansen@cityofbellbrook.org
mailto:p.timmons@cityofbellbrook.org
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Figure 1 Location Map 

 

 

To: Board of Zoning Appeals  

From: Jessica Hansen, Planning & Zoning Assistant 

Date: July 15, 2020 

Subject: BZA Staff Report for BZA Case VA 20-05 1754 N Belleview Drive – Accessory Structure 

 

Summary 
The request is to install a garage in the rear yard of the property located at 1754 N Belleview Dr, Bellbrook, OH 45305. 
Request for variance from section 18.05A of the zoning ordinance.  

Applicant Information: 

• Applicant Name: James and Rita Claypool 
• Applicant Address: 1754 N Belleview Dr, Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 
• Property Owner: Same 

Location:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The property is located on N Belleview Dr at the intersection of N Belleview and Beryl Dr in the City of Bellbrook.   
Zoning: 
R-1A One-Family Residential: Intent: “These districts are the most restrictive of the residential districts. The purpose and 
intent is to provide for an environment of predominantly low density single unit dwellings plus certain other facilities which 
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serve the residents living in the district and to regulate transient occupancy with the city to protect and preserve the 
permanency of residential neighborhoods, protect property values, and ensure the comfort and safety of the residents. “ 

Accessory uses: Article 5 Section 5.03 “Private garage for storage of vehicles of residents and employees.” 

Yard Requirements:  Minimum Rear yard 40 feet, Minimum Side yard 8 feet.  

Recorded Easements: 35’ utility easement along the center of the property including a 10 foot utility easement directly 
above it that runs into the adjacent subdivision and a 5’ utility easement along the rear of the property. Lot 88A is 1754 N 
Belleview Dr.  

Accessory Structure Request Information: The applicant wishes to place a 30’ x 46’ 1380 square foot garage in his rear 
yard. At 10 feet from the side yard and 10 feet from the rear yard on the southeastern side of the property.  

 

Figure 2 Applicant Provided Site Plan 

 

 

 

 

Main Structure Square Footage and Dimensions: 
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Figure 3 Greene County Auditor's Home Record 

Per section 18.05A:  “Detached accessory buildings (including garages) constructed on a one-family lot shall not exceed, 
in the aggregate, six hundred (600) square feet.” 

Discussion 
The Board of Zoning Appeals should decide whether or not to grant this variance from Section 18.05A. With that being 
said, rules are there for a reason, however there is a history of this rule not being followed. At what point do we not grant 
a variance for oversized accessory structures? The neighbors have expressed fears of decreased property values. And 
based on the location of the garage a second driveway would also be needed and create another access onto N. Belleview 
on an already busy street. It should also be brought to the boards attention that staff has heard that the owner wishes to 
restore vehicles in this garage and possibly flip them. Restoration can create loud noises, toxic fumes, air pollution and 
ground water pollution. The zoning code states: “The storage or sale of merchandise or the commercial repair of vehicles 
is prohibited.” Article 18.16 (1)(f)  also states the following regarding home occupations: (f)  A home occupation shall not 
produce heat, cold or dampness, create noise, vibration, fire, explosion, light, glare, dust, smoke, fumes or odor, electric or 
electronic disturbances detectable to normal sensory perception by a person located off the premises or beyond the walls 
of the dwelling; Article 5.03(f). In some cases where an overwhelming majority of neighbors, especially those directly 
impacted by the structure have no issue with an oversized accessory structure staff sees no issue in approving those. 
However, due to the circumstances around this proposed garage, the possible impacted property values, and the potential 
safety hazard that the inevitable second access this would create staff recommends that BZA consider recommending a 
smaller structure that is positioned more in line with their current driveway, but outside of the easement area. Staff has 
prepared a map that shows the easements on the lots and the potential of placing even the requested sized garage in a 
more favorable area.  
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Steve Lutz 
1764 North Belleview Drive 
Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 

July 12th
, 2020 

Board of Zoning Appeals 
Property Review Commission 
City of Bellbrook 
15 East Franklin Street 
Bellbrook, Ohio 45305 

Dear Board of Zoning Appeals and Property Review Commission, 

My name is Steve Lutz and I am writing this letter regarding my neighbor, Jim (James) 

Claypool, at 1754 North Belleview Drive who is requesting a variance for a garage. My family 

and I live at 1764 North Belleview Drive and have been Bellbrook residents for 25 years. We 

take great pride in our home, neighborhood, and community. I would like to state on record that 

we are against this large of a garage, the location, and putting a driveway next to our property. 

Our property and neighborhood would be directly negatively affected by this garage in the 

proposed location. Building this garage would impact the aesthetics of the neighborhood, 

possibly lower our property value, and create confusion with the additional driveway. 

The requested garage would be built sideways which would not fit in with the aesthetics of the 

neighborhood. Those from the street and the neighbors directly behind Jim's property would see 

the side of the large garage. This would be an eyesore to the neighborhood as the rest of the 

garage's are built facing the street and fit in nicely. Additionally, he is building this garage so 

that he can rebuild cars like he did at his previous property in Xenia. Using the garage for this 

would mean that there would be car trailers, hot rods, and rebuildable cars in the driveway 

frequently. While this may not have been an issue in the country, we live in a residential 

neighborhood where this would not be aesthetically pleasing. 

Given that this garage would not fit in aesthetically with the neighborhood, it would likely lead 

to lower property values of the nearby homes. With the current location of the garage, he would 

need to build an additional driveway to access it. The driveway would be place directly next to 

ours and would mean there would be three driveway all together within 15 feet, including the 

neighbor's driveway across the street. This would cause confusion when others are turning into 

the driveways. It would also make it difficult to back car trailers into it, which he currently does 

to work on cars. Adding the driveway would also require cutting down multiple Spruce trees. 

These trees provide us with privacy, and we enjoy seeing them. We would not want to see them 

cut down. Additionally, our backyards have natural drainage to reduce flooding from excessive 

rain by leading it to the creek. My neighbors and I have already experienced flooding and 

building a garage in this location may impact the natural drainage causing more flooding. 

Jim is currently passing a letter around the neighborhood to obtain approval and support. This 

letter includes one small picture of his plans and does not accurately showcase the garage or the 



impacts of building it. It will be difficult for anyone reading the letter to see any details and 

understand what they are approving. The letter is also misleading in that it indicates there will 

not be daily drivers into the garage. While there may not be daily drivers, there will be car 

trailers, hot rods, rebuildable cars, and other heavy machinery in the driveway frequently. He 

already has vehicles and a bobcat that have been sitting in his side yard for the past 4 months. 

His letter does not mention anything about these vehicles being in the driveway so our neighbors 

may not understand the full impacts of this garage. 

When we were first informed of Jim's request, we became concerned about our property value 

and neighborhood. I reached out to Jessica Hansen to discuss our concerns. She met with me on 

our property so I could show her first-hand the location and how it would impact our property. 

While she was here, I gave her the letter Jim is passing around, a detailed drawing of the plans, 

and pictures of vehicles and heavy equipment sitting in his side yard. There may be a better 

solution for Jim to build a code compliant 2 car garage, such as offsetting it from the end of his 

existing driveway which would look better for the neighborhood. 

Thank you very much for time and consideration. If anyone would like to meet with me to 

discuss this further or see the site, I would be happy to do so. You can reach me at (937) 848-

6900 or (937) 637-1365. 

Respectfully, 

Steve Lutz 



Jessica Hansen 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Attachments: 

Good afternoon Jessica, 

wrlmoms@aol.com 

Sunday, July 12, 2020 5:05 PM 

Jessica Hansen 

Opposition Letter for Garage Variance at 1754 N Belleview Dr 

Garage Variance Opposition Letter .pdf; Drawing of Plan 2Jpg; Drawing of Plan 1 Jpg; 

Cars 2Jpg; Cars 1 Jpg; Equipment 2Jpg; Equipment 1 Jpg 

I hope you are doing well. I would like to submit a letter of opposition regarding the garage variance at 1754 North 
Belleview Drive to the Board of Zoning Appeals and Property Commission Review. Please find the letter attached along 
with pictures of cars and a bobcat at the property and my drawing of the plan. I would be happy to meet or speak with the 
Board to further discuss my concerns. Please let me know that you have received my letter and the attached photos. 

Thank you and take care, 

Steve Lutz 

1 

1764 N Belleview Drive
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Jessica Hansen 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Dear Jessica, 

Mary <maryhollister@woh.rr.com> 

Wednesday, July 15, 2020 9:21 AM 

Jessica Hansen 

Variance case for 1754 N Belleview Dr. 

I'm writing in reference to the property owner of 1754 N Belleview dr wanting to build A 1380 sq ft garage. I do live near 

property and while I not directly effected daily by this large structure, there has to be a limit within our city on the size 

of out buildings people put on their property. Once we begin to allow property owners to build structures this large we 

are opening the opportunity for people operate businesses within our neighborhoods. It is my hope that your board will 

think about the neighbors directed affected by this decision. 

Thank you, 

Mary Hollister 

Sent from my iPhone 

1 

1692 Garry Drive



Jessica Hansen 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Ms Hansen, 

Philip Hopf <philip.hopf@gmail.com> 

Wednesday, July 15, 2020 7:27 AM 

Jessica Hansen 

Zoning Variance for 1754 N. Belleview Dr. 

I originally tried to send this to you on Tuesday, 7 /14/20 (yesterday) but for some reason I 
had an incorrect email address and it took a while to get it corrected. I hope it is in time to be 
considered in the Zoning Board's review of the subject Variance. Here is my original note to 
you from yesterday: 
Ms Hanson, 

I've become aware the residents of 1754 N. Belleview Dr. are seeking to get a variance from 
the zoning restrictions on the size of unattached garages. As a property owner in the Bellbrook 

area, I believe that such a variance together with this resident's practice of leaving heaving 
equipment on his property will significantly and negatively affect the value of homes in that 

area. The equipment, together with a large, commercial appearing structure behind the house, 
will give that property the appearance of a business in a residential neighborhood. 

Please ask the Zoning Commission to consider the actual effect of the building and the 
current practices of parking construction equipment on the property in deciding to deny a 
variance to established zoning ordinances. 

Philip W Hopf 
+1 937 848 -6329 H

+1937477-9040 C

philip.hopf@gmail.com H 

1 

7230 Wilmington Dayton Road
and 4952 Field Point Court, Sugarcreek Twnp



Jessica Hansen 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Hi Jessica, 

Sharon Baker <bakercook10@gmail.com> 

Tuesday, July 14, 2020 2:58 PM 

Jessica Hansen 

steve.lutz@capel.com 

1754 N. Belleview 

Steve Lutz asked me to send you my professional opinion on how neighbors can devalue the 

market price of a home. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

The exterior and yard of a property is part of the home's market value. The way your neighbors 

keep up their property can affect the value of your home. 

Nobody wants to look at an eye soar next door. If neighbors appear to be running a side business 

out of a garage or their yard and driveway is filled with junk, it will drag down your home's value. 

A home may look great and have all the features a buyer wants, but if the house next door has 

extra cars, equipment, and other visual disturbances, then the property value of that home could 

decrease. Nuisances that are out of the buyer's control are likely to make them discount the asking 

price of the home or skip a property altogether. 

It is important for all neighbors to keep up their property. Well- groomed and maintained 

exteriors and yards increase the market value for all homes in the neighborhood. 

Sharon Baker 

This email contains infonnation that is confidential and privileged. The infonnation is for the use of the individual named above. If you are not the intended 
recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this infonnation is prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, 
please notify lrongate immediately at: help@irongaterealtors.com. REMINDER TO RECIPIENT: Email is not a secure method of communicating confidential 
information. Be assured that lrongate will never request money or nonpublic personal infonnation like bank account, credit card or social security numbers by 
email. If you receive an email requesting such infonnation purporting to come from lrongate, please do not reply to the request. Instead, please notify lrongate 
immediately at: help@irongaterealtors.com 

1 

Irongate Realtors



July 14, 202 

Property Review Commission 
City of Bellbrook 
15 East Franklin Street 
Bellbrook, OH 45305 

To: The Board of Zoning Appeals and Property Review Commission: 

I am writing this letter on behalf of Steve & Wendy Lutz, neighbors to the property of 
James Claypool at 1754 North Belleview Drive, Bellbrook OH. I am in total agreement 
with the Lutz’s regarding the requested addition of a large garage and driveway.  If this 
addition is approved for the Claypool’s, this will impact the value of the Lutz’s property 
negatively from several standpoints. 

Building the garage sideways will not fit the aesthetics of the neighborhood and will tend 
to stick out unfavorably. In looking at the neighborhood as a whole, having the garage 
facing the street is a better option. Having a code compliant garage and adding to the 
existing drive that fits with this residential area is the best solution. 

The desired location where the garage is intended to be built, would require a driveway 
directly next to the Lutz’s driveway. This driveway would require trees removed and 
takes away from the general appearance and desirability of both homes. Down the road 
when the Lutz’s sell, this will be a detriment to their sale and negatively affect their 
property values. Very few buyers will want a neighbor’s driveway this close with the in 
and out of hot rods, car trailers and excavation equipment especially if they have small 
children. This is a residential neighborhood, not a home on a couple of acres. Currently 
there are trailers and excavation equipment in the yard. Something like this is not only 
going to affect the Lutz’s property value, but will have an impact on all the surrounding 
neighbors when they decide to sell. Our buyers are very savvy today, and given an option 
buyers will not want to look at something of this nature in their neighbor’s yard and put 
up with the in and out of cars, equipment, etc.  

Another factor to consider would be the natural drainage in this particular area.  A 
structure of this size will change the natural drainage that occurs with a possible impact  
of standing water and flooding from this addition to the immediate, surrounding 
neighbors. In my 32 years experience, I have seen this occur on many occasions.  



 In closing, my professional opinion is that if the Claypool’s are permitted to construct 

the large garage they are requesting, this will most definitely affect negatively the home 

value of the Lutz’s property since they are directly next door. 

Sincerely, 

Celeste M. Kniess, Broker/Associate 

kniesscm@gmail.com 

937.603.1555 

RE/MAX Victory at The Greene - 51 Plum Street, Ste 220A, Beavercreek, Ohio 45440 



Debbie Smith and I live at 4194 Beryl Drive and have lived here for 35 years with my family. We are still 
here because we love the neighborhood and how everyone takes care of their homes and yards. We do 
have sidewalks and I have grandchildren now that rides bikes and play outside whenever they are over. 
As we look down the street to Belleview Drive all we see is the house wanting to put the hugh garage or 
pull barn on his property. The house is beautiful a friend of ours built it for his family many years ago I 
don't really want to see a Hugh barn or metal garage as big as the house when I look down the street. It 
will definitely take away from the beauty all of the homes see on Beryl since it is right there at the end 
of the street. I would appreciate it if you would let them know my feelings and can contact me if you 
need more 
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	Recorded Easements: 10-foot utility easement along the rear of the property.
	Request Information: The applicant wishes to place a 6-foot wood privacy fence along the side and rear yards of their property.
	Per section 18.06(b) & 18.06(2)(a):  “(b) Front yard:  No fence or wall shall exceed four (4) feet in height above the ground; be made of wire or chain link; be closer than five (5) feet to the front property line.
	(2) Corner and double frontage lots:
	(a) Fences and walls on both streets shall meet above front yard requirements.
	Discussion It is not uncommon for municipalities to have a provision regarding height on double lot frontages. Having a 6 foot privacy fence directly across from a sidewalk or a public right of way can create an unsightly characteristic that some may ...
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	Staff Report BZA VA20-05 1754 N Belleview Dr
	Summary The request is to install a garage in the rear yard of the property located at 1754 N Belleview Dr, Bellbrook, OH 45305. Request for variance from section 18.05A of the zoning ordinance.
	Applicant Information:
	 Applicant Name: James and Rita Claypool
	 Applicant Address: 1754 N Belleview Dr, Bellbrook, Ohio 45305
	 Property Owner: Same
	Location:
	The property is located on N Belleview Dr at the intersection of N Belleview and Beryl Dr in the City of Bellbrook.   Zoning: R-1A One-Family Residential: Intent: “These districts are the most restrictive of the residential districts. The purpose and ...
	Accessory uses: Article 5 Section 5.03 “Private garage for storage of vehicles of residents and employees.”
	Yard Requirements:  Minimum Rear yard 40 feet, Minimum Side yard 8 feet.
	Recorded Easements: 35’ utility easement along the center of the property including a 10 foot utility easement directly above it that runs into the adjacent subdivision and a 5’ utility easement along the rear of the property. Lot 88A is 1754 N Bellev...
	Accessory Structure Request Information: The applicant wishes to place a 30’ x 46’ 1380 square foot garage in his rear yard. At 10 feet from the side yard and 10 feet from the rear yard on the southeastern side of the property.
	Main Structure Square Footage and Dimensions:
	Per section 18.05A:  “Detached accessory buildings (including garages) constructed on a one-family lot shall not exceed, in the aggregate, six hundred (600) square feet.”
	Discussion The Board of Zoning Appeals should decide whether or not to grant this variance from Section 18.05A. With that being said, rules are there for a reason, however there is a history of this rule not being followed. At what point do we not gra...
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